Environment Advisory Committee Meeting
June 17, 2014

Present: Shelley Innes, Carol Williams, Councillor Don Halpenny, Tom Beach, Anne
de Gobeo.

No pecuniary interests declared

Addition to agenda — Update on street lights in Smith’s Falls M/S Tom Beach/ Sheﬂ
Innes, to pass the agenda, Carried b

Minutes of May meeting were approved by email.

Old Business

1. Website

Website has been updated. Committee will review it quarterly to ensure it is up to
date. Thanks to CAQ Jill Eagle for doing the update.

2. Pipeline

Members discussed the article in NG times “Are you in the danger zone” which
identified the areas impacted by a derailment. Council members can refer to the
attachment.

3. Pitch In Canada

It was brought to the EAC attention that people participating in the Pitch In
Campaign should sign a waiver.

ACTION: Carol Williams will confirm if it is all participants need to
sign the waiver.

ACTION: All EAC members will approach groups in January to
promote the campaign and get groups to commit to participating in it.

4. Risk Adaptation

M/S Carol Williams/Tom Beach, carried



That the Village of Merrickville Wolford Council review the online Guidebook “Adapting to
Climate Change — a Risk-based Guide for Local Governments™. This is a tool to help municipal
governments make sensible and practical decisions to adapt to the changing and more variable
climate.

For more information, go to:
https://www.fem,ca/Documents/tools/PCP/Adapting to Climate Change a Risk Based Guide
for Local Governments EN.pdf

The guidebook was funded by Natural Resources Canada (Climate Change Impacts and
Adaptations Division) and the Insurance Industry’s Institute for Catastrophic Loss Reduction in
collaboration with representatives from the Ontario, Alberta and BC governments.

The EAC would welcome the opportunity to discuss this issue with Council members. Please
advise us if you are interested.

New Business

1. Meeting with RVCA on Watershed Reports— bring forward to next meeting.

2. New street lights in Smiths Falls

Anne de Gobeo reported that the new street lights in Smiths Falls have produced a large
savings on electricity costs.

In 2010 the electrical bill was $131,700 and in 2011 the actual costs were $71,000.

Anne will report with further at the next EAC meeting with information on the savings and
incentive programs.

3. Don Halpenny informed the EAC that the Township has been receive approval from the
Provincial Government for composting at the landfill site.

6:30 pm M/S by Carol Williams/Shelley Innes to adjourn.

Next meeting: TUESDAY August 19, 2014 at 5:30.



e b s EER Y g
el g 9 s g 10 6 uesEien Sy L s g o s R R e iy oR
R i v S Bursnses sy pm o Aprisaban dnw a0 by meg LR [0 R EopUn L 1 b geT e
gl I AT e Miaes san A o uorEles PR EgmInp b S was ALR RIS Frpmeap 4]l jo 0B 3] plbEomy ag
Fl SFEEIE I L] PR I3 U RIS [0 o MRV & o e ) Bl Ervinad Binpe sspetkay Dorndlinas
1R ST T A ] Inoj o B Ay Ryren g VT R U S (0T 31 dRIR s np BROLE. S0 B 6
‘mnmaskary g i S 1Y U ) PRI PR 07V St SO
PRI ERRS ] TarL g LD s [ POLAIYS S ST G i AU R g B S| Spssgi e szzelfin vare
s Rarsscngs diem o pamdiag ey LS ) S fonany o ik ppml-a e g asene Sy w LIBTEEg

i PSS o v AR 0 reddes e ey ey i) e :
10 g e Poug sy o eERRlu . wom gz e iR Soipnann seen Fmiy
TRy L) e sedey g

F

]

s shoen bl




